

CITY OF ELMHURST

209 NORTH YORK STREET ELMHURST, ILLINOIS 60126-2759

(630) 530-3000 www.elmhurst.org MAYOR
PATTY SPENCER
CITY CLERK
ELAINE LIBOVICZ
CITY TREASURER
JAMES A. GRABOWSKI
CITY MANAGER

November 25, 2015

Dave Moyer 162 S. York St. Elmhurst, IL 60126

Dear Dave:

By now all of the documents and attachments for the Madison school site IGA should be complete. Thank you again to the School Board and your staff for helping to finalize the agreement. The progress on Bryan is moving forward and again, we are thankful for the continued cooperation in resolving the storm water flooding challenges in our neighborhoods.

Recently the City made a request of the District to present two remaining storm water projects to the District 205 School Board. The two projects are Jackson school and York High School. The Jackson School project was originally studied in the 2012 Christopher Burke report and benefits 104 homes in the southwest area of Elmhurst. The York High School project was studied in 2014 and was analyzed due to the overland flooding caused by the York High School addition and the absence of detention on the site.

We have heard from some of the School Board members that perhaps they were not aware of the York H.S. need and solution and it was suggested by a School Board member that the City present this information at a School Board meeting. However as you replied to my e-mail message on November 18th both you and School Board President Ebner have rejected this offer and do not feel it is appropriate. Please know that our offer to present remains, that any time the School Board would like us to present to them, we stand ready.

Attached is the information on the two remaining projects; Jackson School and York High School. I understand the Bryan School gravel lot is our priority for completion. However we hope an IGA can be agreed to in short order to bring flooding relief to the residents in and around these areas.

Please feel free to contact me with any questions.

m Glabowski ravow

Best Regards,

Jim Grabowski

cc. Mayor Morley and City Council School Board President Ebner